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Inside this issue: 
2020 was a year that changed the way we 
went about our day to day operations. Most of 
our daily routines at home and work were 
turned upside down and forced to rethink 
those tasks. As we look back at 2020 and take 
some positives away from the challenging 
year, this adversity shows that we can con-
quer anything.  

For WHEA this year we paused, adapted and 
moved forward. The organization continues to thrive and is 
solid and healthy. We may not have accomplished as much 
as we wanted to this past year, but we banded together and 
found new and different ways to serve our members. We 
will continue to build off this in 2021.  

As we get going here in 2021, Chapters will work on getting 
meetings back in-person, as restrictions are lifted, and work 
to keep the virtual meeting option intact for those unable to 
join in person. We will continue to provide education and 
training for members with the goal of having our annual con-
ference in person in La Crosse.  

I would like to thank all our members, volunteers and spon-
sors for keeping this organization healthy and thriving. Con-
tinue to support your organizations in any manner neces-
sary for every patient, family member and staff. Thank you 
and remember, every patient is your patient. 

Happy Holidays and a welcome to 2021,  
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President’s Message 

Kevin Feyen 
WHEA President 



SILVER SPONSORS  

Badger Balancing LLC GRAEF McMahon Associates, Inc. 

Balestrieri Environmental & 

Development, Inc.  

Greenfire Management Services NEI Electric 

GROTH Design Group NV Technologies LLC 

Beeler Construction, Inc. Grumman/Butkus Associates Pearson Engineering LLC 

BWBR Henneman Engineering, Inc. Purely Med Gas 

Chem-Aqua, Inc. Herkowski Stickler Associates raSmith 

Complete Control, Inc. Hooper Corporation The Samuels Group 

EUA Hot Water Products/AMS Steam Products Servicemaster Recovery Services 

Flad Architects JSD Professional Services, Inc. The Sigma Group 

Fowler & Hammer, Inc. Kahler Slater Trane 

Fremont A Kurita Company KRS, Inc. Uihlein Electric 

General Heating & Air Conditioning Maccos Commercial Interiors V&F Roof Consulting & Service, Inc. 

 Market & Johnson Wold Architects and Engineers 
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PLATINUM SPONSORS  

The Boldt Company    C.D. Smith Construction, Inc.    Johnson Controls 

Miron Construction Co., Inc.     Pieper Electric, Inc. and Systems Technologies 

 GOLD SPONSORS  

AkitaBox Mortenson Hoffman Planning, Design & 

 Construction, Inc.  August Winter & Sons, Inc. PBBS Equipment Corporation 

B-E Controls LLC Hydro-Flo Products Performance Firestop, Inc. 

BELFOR Property Restoration Hydrotek International, Inc. Plunkett Raysich Architects, LLP 

Berghammer Construction Ideal Builders, Inc. Riley Construction 

Butters-Fetting CO., Inc. IMEG Corp. Ring & DuChateau Consulting Engineers 

CG Schmidt, Inc. J. F. Ahern Co. RTM Engineering Consultants 

CornerStone One JH Findorff Sika Corporation 

Faith Technologies JP Cullen Somerville Architects & Engineers 

Focus on Energy Knutson Construction Total Water Treatment Systems 

Grunau Company, Inc. Kraemer Brothers, LLC Tremco Roofing & Building Maintenance 

HGA Kraus-Anderson Construction Tweet/Garot Mechanical, Inc. 

Hilti, Inc. McCotter Energy Systems Wendel 

 Mechanical, Inc. Zimmerman Architectural Studios, Inc. 
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Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, all scheduled events are subject to change. Be sure to check 

with your Chapter, Committee or the WHEA website for a possible schedule change. 

14 Jan, Thu | 11:30am – 1pm 
Lunch & Learn Series Webinar 
 
28 Jan, Thu 
Chapter III Virtual Meeting 
 
4 Feb, Thu 
Chapter II Zoom Meeting 
 
11 Feb, Thu | 11:30am – 1pm 
Lunch & Learn Series Webinar 
 
11 Feb, Thu 
Chapter I Zoom Meeting 
 
18 Feb, Thu 
Chapter V Meeting 
 
4 March Thu 
Chapter II Zoom Meeting 
 
9 Mar, Tue 
Code Committee Meeting - Wild Rock Golf Club, WI Dells 
 
11 Mar, Thu  
Chapter I Zoom Meeting 
 
11 Mar, Thu | 11:30am – 1pm 
Lunch & Learn Series Webinar 
 
12 Mar, Fri 
Board Meeting - Glacier Canyon Conference Center, WI Dells 
 
25 Mar, Thu 
Chapter III Virtual Meeting 
 
1 Apr, Thu 
Chapter II Zoom Meeting 
 
8 Apr, Thu 
Chapter I Zoom Meeting 
 
8 Apr, Thu | 11:30am – 1pm 
Lunch & Learn Series Webinar 

WHEA CALENDAR 



IN MEMORIAM - Paul Feldner 

Paul D. Feldner, 74, passed away on "All Saints Day" November 1, 
2020 at St. Agnes Hospital in Fond du Lac. He was born on March 
11, 1946 in Fond du Lac to Herman and Georgine (Abler) Feldner.   

He attended St. Mary’s Grade School and graduated from St. Mary’s 
Springs High School, class of 1964. 

After High School, he volunteered and proudly served in the US Navy 
on the Aircraft Carrier USS Intrepid during the Vietnam War from 
1965 to 1967.  The USS Intrepid is now a Navy Museum in New York City.  After his 
active duty in the service, he began working at St. Agnes Hospital in 1967, working his 
way to the position of Director of Facilities Management. He was a third-generation 
hospital engineer, retiring from the hospital after 35 years. He then went on to work as 
a project manager for CD Smith Construction for 5 years until his retirement. 

Paul married Beth Hammang on February 3, 1968 at St. Joseph's Catholic Church in 
Fond du Lac. They shared a birthday and a birthplace, St. Agnes Hospital. 

He was a lifetime member of the WHEA, (WI Healthcare Engineers Association,) re-
ceiving an award for 50 years of membership and service, only the second to receive 
this award in the WHEA history. 

In retirement, his hobbies included woodworking, wood making, fishing, cooking, hunt-
ing, golfing, card playing and sporting clay shooting.  

He would help anyone who would ask but was reluctant to ask for anything in return. 
 
Although he didn't have grandchildren, he loved having his nieces and nephews visit 
and sharing his many hobbies and skills with them. 

He is survived by his wife of 52 years, Beth; two sons, Philip and David; two sisters, 
Linda O’Neill and Joan (Bill) Weber; a brother, Steve Feldner; sisters-in-law, Cathy 
(Dan) Bittner, Sara (Dick) Diener and Paula (Bill) Hilbert; brothers-in-law, Dr. Joseph 
(Susan) Hammang, Bill Halama and Mike Davies. He is further survived by many niec-
es, nephews, other relatives and friends. 

He was preceded in death by his parents, Herman and Georgine Feldner; parents-in-
law, Paul and Elizabeth Hammang Twohig (Dr. David); sisters-in-law, Louise Townes 
and Ann Halama; brothers-in-law, Joe O'Neill, Bob Halama, Bill Townes. 

Due to current circumstances, a celebration of his life will be held at a later date. Cre-
mation has taken place. 

His family wishes to extend a heartfelt thank you to the professional staff at Agnesian 
and UW Madison who helped him give the Gift of Life through the donation of his liver.  

Memorials in Paul’s name may be given to the Disabled American Veterans or St. Jude 
Children's Research Hospital. 
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WHEA Annual Directory Advertising Opportunities Available! 
Ad space must be reserved by January 31st using our online order form found on www.whea.com. Complete 
advertising information and the order form may be found on www.whea.com under the “Publications” tab. 
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The Wisconsin Healthcare Engineering Association (WHEA) is in the process of acquir-

ing requests for sponsorship for 2021. The Platinum sponsorships are no longer availa-

ble but your organization may still choose between the Gold and Silver sponsorship lev-

els. Depending on which level of sponsorship you choose, there may be opportunities 

for free advertisements in the directory and newsletters, technical booth registrations 

and other ways to promote your company within the WHEA membership. You’ll find the 

specifics for each sponsorship level on www.whea.com under the Sponsorship tab. 

Once you apply for sponsorship using the online registration form, your sponsorship request will be 

processed. You will be informed by email within a week if your sponsorship request has been accept-

ed and will be contacted regarding your sponsorship level opportunities. Please go to 

www.whea.com and click on the Sponsorship tab for complete information on each level of sponsor-

ship and the link to the sponsorship application. 

2021 Sponsorship Opportunities Are Still Available 

Dennis Havlik 

Committee Chair 
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With the disappointing but necessary cancellation of the 2020 Annual Conference this 

past year, the conference committee is feeling hopeful that there will be a 2021 Annual 

Conference and planning for it will begin in earnest at their Conference Committee meet-

ing in mid-January. We were able to re-sign the speakers we had planned for last year’s 

conference so in many ways we are way ahead of the planning curve this year. Regis-

tration should open up in late March to early April on the Conference webpage at 

www.whea.com. We are all going to do our best to make this year’s conference memo-

rable for both the attendees and the technical exhibitors.  

This year’s conference will be held at the La Crosse Center in La Crosse on September 21 - 24 with 

the Technical Exhibition occurring on Wednesday, September 22 and the Tuesday Evening Open 

House on the night of the 21st. Please watch the WHEA website for additional information postings 

and we hope you will join us in making this year’s conference extra special.  

2021 WHEA Annual Conference & Technical Exhibition 

Ed Cosner 

Committee Chair 
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2020 has been a crazy year for you in the healthcare field, WHEA and the 

EPDC. The EPDC strives to offer the best education for our members at the 

best prices available. The programs are offered to you in your buildings with 

our web based services.  As the COVID pandemic starts to subside with the 

vaccine and good health practices, we will plan to work toward site based pro-

grams in the 2021 year. 

In the past, our Lunch and Learn Webinar Series allowed education for as 

many as you can fit in a room for a $300 fee a year. In 2021, WHEA will con-

tinue to forego the one connection rule. We want everyone to stay safe and healthy. The annual offering al-

so allows you to go back and review any and all programs from the past year or that last one that you may 

have missed. You can always assign your team members to review any topic that you feel necessary. For 

the 2021 year, we have a great list of programs directed to everyone in your facility.  

In 2021, we will again be working with the Codes & Standards Committee to offer three Healthcare Con-

struction Certificate programs (HCC) around the state. We will also be attempting to offer our Spring Confer-

ence in Wisconsin Dells. Our Advanced HCC has been a great success and we look forward to continue the 

program for the future. Once again, we will be working to hold an early HCC for our members. Thank you to 

the Codes & Standards Committee for their continued efforts to keep our quality programs at a reasonable 

cost for our association.  

We look forward to continuing to provide great educational opportunities in 2021 to all of our WHEA mem-

bers. The education session calendar should be finalized by the end of January. Check back at the Educa-

tion page on the WHEA website for updated information and registration openings. 

Now is the time to sign up for the 2021 Lunch and Learn webinar programs. As a subscriber, you will receive 

the recorded links to all the webinars; past ones to re-

view or watch for the first time. These may be watched 

at any time that you wish. Go to the Education tab at 

the www.whea.com site, sign up, and start your learn-

ing today. You will receive the login information for the 

next scheduled webinar and the links to all previous 

recordings. You never have to miss a program again. 

The cost for the annual webinar series will again be 

$300 for WHEA members and $500 for non WHEA 

members. Join now: www.whea.com.  

Education and Professional Development Committee (EPDC)    |   2020 What a Year 

Darrell Courtney 
Committee Co-Chair 

Terry Phillips 
Committee Co-Chair 

http://www.whea.com
http://www.whea.com
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Chapter 1 has continued to meet 
monthly via Zoom. Even though we 
miss being together “in person” at 
least we still get to see our Members 
faces and share these times togeth-
er. The good news is that we actually 
start meetings on time when we are 
virtual verses trying to quiet down 

our lively Chapter to get down to busi-
ness.  

We have also continued to partner with our Associ-
ate Members to provide a great education after the 
meetings via Zoom as well.  

September – Property Condition Assessments 
Presented by ECS Midwest 

October – DHS Update Presented by Wisconsin 
Department of Health Services  

November – Water Management; What is Relevant 
Now. Presented by Phigenics 

December – Recovery & Restoration Presented 
Collectively by Kelman Restoration; Service 
Master Recovery Services and A&J Property 
Restoration.  

Chapter I News 
We did have a successful golf outing and were able 
to raise $3,500 for the WHEA Foundation! 

Notably, we voted Full Member Neil Jensen as a 
Life Time Member. 

Neil has been a Full Member of Chapter 1 since 
2000 and served for 13 years as both Treasurer 
and Members Services Representative.  

We also voted Harley Herold, former WHEA Chap-
ter 1 and State President in as a retired member.  

We look forward to their continued contributions to 
WHEA as they both enjoy retirement.  

We are taking a break this January and look for-

ward to our February 11, 2021 Zoom Meeting and 

Presentation on Alternative Care Facilities Present-

ed by HGA and their trade partners. We will also 

continue to assess if we can meet in person come 

March or how we will finish off the year. 

Stay Safe Everyone! 

Heather Slottke 
Chapter I President 
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After six years as WHEA Treasurer, John Pohlmann decided to step 
down. In addition, John officially retired from his facilities management 
role at Reedsburg Area Medical Center. This all occurred September 1, 
2020. I would like to thank John for his commitment, first to his leader-
ship role at Reedsburg Area Medical Center, and second his volunteer 
role as Treasurer of WHEA!  John’s leadership as treasurer has been 
nothing but stellar!  He instituted several initiatives to best manage 
WHEA’s finances with regards to our investments, credit card process, 
payroll, taxes, and insurance. 

I heard the call for a member to take on this role from John. After several weeks of contemplating 
and some soul searching, I agreed to accept the challenge and serve WHEA as the new treasurer. 
I knew I wanted to do more in WHEA, an organization that has given so much to me.  This role felt 
like a good fit and made sense. Over a couple of phone calls, and a face-to-face hand-off the tran-
sition was complete on September 1, 2020. I can only now hope to continue where John left off. It 
has been a learning curve and will be for a while, but John had everything laid out for the transition 
to ensure his predecessor would be successful - So far so good!  

Thank you, John Pohlmann, for your years of service and enjoy your well-deserved retirement!   
WHEA, thank you for supporting me in this new leadership role in the greatest healthcare engineer-
ing association in the country!  

 

Dan Loest  

WHEA Treasurer  

WHEA State Treasurer Position Transition  

John Pohlmann 
Past Treasurer 

Dan Loest 
Incoming Treasurer 
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In the fall of 2020, The Joint Commission (TJC) proposed a new water 
management program standard for hospitals, critical access hospitals and 
long-term care facilities. The purpose is to better align TJC water 
management standard with the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid (CMS) 
requirements and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 
and The American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning 
Engineers (ASHRAE). The proposed implementation date of the new 

standard is July 2021. 

The proposed standard will replace EC.02.05.01 EP 14 (for hospitals and critical access hospitals) and EP 6 
(for long term care). While the comment period is closed, it is important that facility managers and their water 
management teams continue to follow all of the monitoring, testing, inspection, and correction protocols 
outlined in their current Water Management Plan (WMP) to maintain patient safety.  This is especially 
important in areas that may have been closed or modified due to the pandemic. 

(continued on page 13) 

 Code Critical 
Codes & Standards Committee 

David Soens 

Co-Chair 

Jeff Eckstein 

Co-Chair 

A New Water Management Program Standard 
Proposed by The Joint Commission for 2021 

By Marge McFarlane, PhD, MT(ASCP), CHSP, CHFM, CJCP, HEM, MEP 
Principal of Superior Performance, LLC, LaPointe, WI 
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The proposed standard will include four new elements of performance (EP) to cover the WMP oversight and 
implementation team, diagrams and building evaluations for the development of the water risk management 
plan, results and corrective actions and updating the plan when changes have been made to the water system 
or equipment.  Evaluation of the WMP and outcomes will now be scored under EC.04.01.01, EP 1,  for the 
process of monitoring, reporting and investigated utility system issues.  

TJC does not require culturing for Legionella or other waterborne pathogens.  It states that testing protocols 
are at the discretion of the facility unless required by law or regulation. Culturing for Legionella, however, is 
required by CMS and CDC if there is one confirmed or two probable cases of facility-acquired Legionellosis. 

On a related topic, TJC published a FAQ in August 2020, about the maintenance required for hemodialysis 
water sources (boxes) in paitent rooms.  The discussion was about plumbing fixtures, such as the recessed 
box, that combines the water supply and drain in patient rooms for use with hemodialysis equipment.  These 
fixtures are often connected to the regular water supply and then connected to the dialysis machine through a 
portable reverse osmosis (RO) system. This fixture is essentially a faucet with a dead leg.  The risk of not 
periodically flushing this fixture could result in stagnant water, a potential source of increased pathogenic 
waterborn pathogens. 

Wall boxes need to be cleaned, disinfected, and properly maintained according to installation and maintenace 
requirements to decrease risk of patient infections.  They can become easily contaminated with 
microorganisms, which can subsequently be transferred to dialysis patients, a vulnerable group at high risk of 
infection.  

TJC stated that “these water box fixtures are utility components and as such should be included in your utilities 
maintenance program and maintained in accordance with manufacturer requirements; see EC 02.05.05 EP 6 
and are included in the water management plan required by EC.02.05.01 EP 14.”   

Timely review of the entire WMP will ensure that when inspections resume, the required 12 months of data will 
be readily available, reviewed and patient safety maintained. 

 
Code Critical  (continued) 
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Committee Members: 

• Heather Slottke, Chair - Chapter I 

• Jenna Jordan – Administrator - Chapter I, Chapter III 

• Katie Smith - Chapter I, Chapter II 
 

The Technology Committee become official this year at the October State Board Meet-

ing.  We started off by establishing a WHEA LinkedIn Page.  We made our first post on 

3/6/20 but the page was dormant until 8/24/20 due to COVID and prepping content plans.  We have 

been posting roughly once a week since then.  We now have 304 followers! 

Due to current events and looking towards the future, Technology will continue to play a great part in 

WHEA.  We are hoping that the continued outreach will help us with our goal to “grow the next gener-

ation of Wisconsin Healthcare Engineers!”     

We look forward to continuing to grow as a committee and keep everyone up to date.   

Please reach out to us for posting inquiries. 

Technology Committee 

Heather Slottke 
Committee Chair 


